
 

 

February 16, 2023 
 
 
 
NDOT Project: NH-75-2(181) Parker St – Fort St., Omaha; CN 22647 
 
Dear Citizen: 
 
Enclosed is updated information regarding the proposed Parker St – Fort St., Omaha project. The Nebraska 
Department of Transportation (NDOT) is planning to improve approximately 2.47 miles of U.S. Highway 75 (US-
75) as well as repair and paint several structures located along US-75. The timeline for the proposed project has 
been updated and construction could now begin as early as summer of 2023 and be completed by winter of 2024. 
 
Previous outreach materials stated that temporary closures would be required for portions of US-75 as well as 
several structures along US-75, and that designated detours would be provided. Detours were anticipated to be in 
place for approximately 30-45 calendar days per structure. After further review, the anticipated detour lengths 
have been extended. The Hamilton Street bridge detour is now anticipated to be in place for up to 160 calendar 
days. The detour for the Parker Street bridge would be in place for up to 90 calendar days. Binney Street, Bristol 
Street, and Sprague Street bridge detours are now anticipated to be in place for up to 70 calendar days. No 
closure is anticipated for Lake Street or Ames Street.  
 
Pedestrian access would be maintained during the Parker Street, Binney Street, Bristol Street, and Sprague 
Street bridge detours. An ADA accessible shuttle would be utilized for the Hamilton Street bridge detour.    
Previous materials stated the shuttle would be available for pedestrian traffic from 6:00 AM to 8:00 PM. The 
shuttle schedule would be modified from 6:00 AM to 9:00 PM to accommodate area businesses and programs.  
 
All other information previously presented to the public remains the same. 
 
Any questions or comments regarding this project should be submitted to: Sarah Fisher, Public Involvement 
Specialist, Nebraska Department of Transportation, P.O. Box 94759, Lincoln, NE 68509-4759; (402) 479-3832; 
sarah.fisher@nebraska.gov. For further information, contact Tim Weander, NDOT District 2 Engineer, (402) 595-
2534, tim.weander@nebraska.gov. Additional information regarding the project may also be found by visiting the 
NDOT website at ndot.info/22647. 
 
NDOT has worked to develop this project to minimize inconvenience and hardships. We are dedicated to 
improving Nebraska’s highway system and with your help we can achieve this goal. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Sierra Luhn 
Public Involvement Specialist 
Nebraska Department of Transportation  
(402) 479-3103 
sierra.luhn@nebraska.gov 


